Dear Liberty Baptist Church Family,

February 20th, 2024

As 2024 begins, we as a ministry have been focusing on the theme of Walking with God More in 2024. We have already been encouraged by our time learning about walking with God and what our motivation as Christians should be – love! We are anticipating how the Lord will grow and develop the church in this area this year!

UPCOMING EVENTS: We have had several visitors so far this year. Please pray that our Children's Sunday School will grow from these visitors and our upcoming outreaches. March will be a very busy month. In Ireland, Mother's Day is celebrated in March, and it will be on March 10th this year. We are planning on honoring our mothers with a special gift of appreciation and inviting other mothers to attend the service. This year, St. Patrick's Day is on a Sunday. Ennis usually has a parade in the morning, but it will be during service times. We are praying we can be a light and reach out to someone searching for the True Light that Patrick preached about and served with his whole heart. At the end of March is Resurrection Sunday. We originally were not planning on being in Ireland for any of these events, but God has changed that and so we're in the process of preparing for them. Please pray for wisdom, favor, and that we will be a great testimony to our community with these events.

In April, the annual Men's Retreat will be taking place from April 3rd-6th. They will be focusing on Gideon and learning about the meaning of valor. There are a couple of men interested in going. Pray that work will give them the time off to attend and that God would use this retreat to strengthen them.

DISCIPLESHIP: One October Sunday morning, we were contacted by a gentleman who recently arrived in Ennis from Pakistan. He had just arrived in the country to start working as a doctor in a hospital in Limerick, which is not too far from where we live. He is a born-again Christian and the first thing he did was look for a local church. We were the only church who answered his phone call that morning. He visited our morning service, and we invited him to our home for lunch. God truly knit us together and he has become like an adopted son to Jennifer and me, and our boys absolutely cherish him. He has been faithfully attending and has proved consistent through some recent trials of his faith. He has been a refreshment to our souls. Please pray for this young man as he plans to get married in Pakistan this Spring. We spoke on Sunday about starting a discipleship course soon and he is eager to learn more about the Bible. There are several that I would like to start a discipleship course with and I'm looking at the possibility of a discipleship class on Saturdays. Please pray for wisdom regarding this and interest in committing to it.



UPDATE ON DORIS DAY: God is doing amazing things! Thank you so much for praying for my mother. I truly cannot express my gratitude in words. We were planning on returning to the USA at the end of the month in anticipation of my mother having surgery to remove the cancerous tumors. When she went in on February 3rd for her third chemotherapy treatment for her ovarian cancer, she was surprised they had scheduled her for a fourth chemotherapy on February 23rd. Her blood reports revealed an 80% reduction in her cancer counts after just two treatments! Her oncologist's nurse was so shocked and told her she was a very lucky woman. She said she wasn't lucky, but that there were many people praying for her all over the world. Some chemo side effects have increased with each consecutive treatment, but otherwise she is feeling good, her pain is nearly gone, and she is rarely taking any pain medication. She is supposed to meet with the oncologist on March 12th to discuss the next plan of action. He may elect for surgery or continue chemotherapy. If he does elect for surgery, we will be returning to the USA for about a month to help care for her recovery from the procedure, as it will be an extensive surgery. Until then, we cannot make any permanent plans until after this appointment. When we do return to the USA, two local pastors will care for our church in Ennis, for which we are immensely grateful for their help. Please continue to pray for her battle with cancer, and that the surgery would not be as severe as it potentially is.

Thank you so much for continuing to lift us up in prayer and financially supporting us. Your investment in the souls in Ireland makes an eternal difference.

Your Missionaries in Ireland,

Andrew, Jennifer, Aidan, & Ian Day

